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“He is thy praise, and he is thy God, that hath done for thee these great and terrible things, which thine eyes have seen”.  Deuteronomy 10:21
Dear Pastor and Church,
	We hope that you had a Wonderful Christmas and may God richly bless the year of 2016. I can say from my heart that God richly blessed my family and I in the year of 2015 and we are very excited to see what He is going to do this year of 2016.
	This year we celebrate 25 years with Baptist International Missions, Inc. and we are so grateful for all the churches that thru these 25 years have supported us faithfully in Brazil, We are grateful for all the souls that have been saved thru these years and to be able to see workers on the field serving our Lord from the ministries that we have been involved in.
	We praise the Lord for what He has done for us in the South part of Brazil, we have seen souls saved, being Baptized and now serving the Lord in our churches. One example I would like to share with you, We have a young man in our church by the name of Gerson that was saved last year and I had the opportunity to baptize him, He has an amazing voice to sing and he told me before he was baptized, Pastor after I am baptized I want to sing a special every Sunday night praising the Lord, well after he was baptized he started singing every Sunday night and he has been such a blessing that now he praises the Lord with a special song every service, what a blessing. He is so on fire for the Lord that everywhere he goes he gives out gospel tract and tells people what the Lord did for him and almost every service he comes to me and says, Pastor if there is anything you need me to do, please let me know. Our desire is that God will use him and many more that we could tell you about. 
	Please pray that God will use our people to win souls for Jesus Christ we have been going out for tract distribution and our people have really enjoyed being involved in a ministry like that. Also our desire this year is every two months have a midnight prayer meeting service on Friday nights and our desire is that God would give us revival.
	Also I would ask you to pray we are in desperate need of doing some remodeling on the inside and outside of our church, If we had about 10,000 dollars we could do all that we need to do, especially the front of the church, because our church is on a hill we have a lot of stairs and no ramp for a wheel chair to go up to our church, would you please pray about helping us financially, if God should lead you to help us please send special offering to BIMI and put offering designated for remodeling, we would be so grateful for any help we can get.
	Again thank you so much for your support financially and your prayer support, Brazil is crossing one of the biggest crises ever because of corruption in the government; please pray for us and our people. We Love you all in the Lord and so grateful for your faithfulness.

In His service together
Terrill and Adriana Rose
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